
Draft Stage 1 Update on Geotech: James Griffiths (Beca) gave a presentation on historical 
information and assumptions made on that basis (noting this is the first stage of the 
geotech review and more information won’t be available until after a few months of 
monitoring). Key takeaways were: 
 

• Eastern end is most likely non engineered fill and would not meet modern standards 
for building on. 

• 1960s site was earth worked and then pool constructed 5 years later. 
• The past is a clue to the future and on that basis likely that the settlement 

continues, with limited options to remediate if required and is unlikely to be 
economical. 

• The draft Stage 1 geotech report is with the working group for feedback. 
• Beca is going to provide the working group with a proposal for next steps to ensure 

the working group has all the information to aid recommendations to Council. 
 


